EDZELL COMMUNITY HEALTH TRANSPORT

Minutes of AGM on 12th June 2014 at Edzell Health Centre

Present:  Dr Marc Jacobs, Sarah Turner, Janet Fowlie, John Clark, Eileen Haggart, Bob Harrison, Frances McGill,  Jim McIntosh, Adrian Robinson,  Gladys Stewart, Jim Thomson, Sheila
Apologies: Jean Coll, Pat Coll, Kay Robertson (VAA)
Welcome 
Dr Jacobs welcomed everyone and thanked people for turning out on such a lovely evening. The Volunteer Drivers then introduced themselves.
Co-ordinator’s Report
Sarah Turner reported that since June 2014, 130 journeys have been organised for patients attending medical appointments with the majority of these since September 2014.  The breakdown is:

42 to Edzell Health Centre, 
26 to Stracathro, 
23 to Ninewells 
39 to other hospitals and clinics in the Tayside region. 
We have taken patients to dental appointments in Brechin and Dundee, Opticians, Breast Screening Clinics, Keep Fit Classes and to the Glens Nursing Home to name but a few.  Some weeks there can be as many as 8 requests.
We have had a lot of positive feedback and no negative comments.  Parking at Ninewells, Dundee is still an issue and we are going to contact Gordon Brown of Vinci Parking to get better directions to parking spots for volunteer drivers. We are also going to look  at buying a  Blue Card (Disabled Badge) costing £20 and this would allow us to park at level 7 at Ninewells Hospital.
Financial Report

Janet Fowlie gave the financial report and first of all thanked John Clark for auditing the accounts
She pointed out that the accounts for 2014/15 were for a full year compared to 5 months in the 2013/14 accounts.

We have continued to draw down on the funding from the NHS Tayside Endowment Fund.  Invoices and mileage claims are submitted regularly and we have claimed back £991.81 this financial year.  We still have £1,599.93 of the original £3,419 that was awarded and so far NHS Tayside has allowed us to continue drawing down the funds.  Due to this, we have maintained a healthy bank balance of £2,399.01

Donations from patients totalled £799.23, an average of £6.45 per journey.  There has been a larger contribution from patients than expected. 79.4% of the driving costs are covered compared to an expected 70%. 

As we do not have the Charity Shop until June this year, we have not yet had a boost to our finances.  However, we did receive a cheque for £51 for our share of the recycled goods for April 2014.
Bob Harrison paid a refund of £7.56 as he had been paid twice.

In January we renewed our Charity Assured Insurance with AON UK Ltd costing £271.46, an increase of £2 on last year 

We have paid out £1,006.81 to our drivers for mileage claims at 42p per mile; a shortfall of £207.58 on donations.  However, we are very happy that donations actually covered 79.4% of our mileage costs.

Sarah Turner was reimbursed  £45.64 for telephone costs throughout the year.
As we are still able to draw down on our funding, we have an excess of income over expenditure of £525.69 and this is without the charity shop income.

Chairman’s Report

Dr Marc Jacobs reported on the activities of ECHT during the past year.
We successfully applied for Charitable Status.  As a registered Charity we must provide up to date information about our finances and activities to the Charity Commission.  Hopefully we will benefit from certain types of grants and funding in the future. 

Dr Jacobs, Sarah Turner and Janet Fowlie are the Charity Trustees.
Dr Jacobs, Janet and Sarah recently met with Kay Robertson of Voluntary Action Angus (VAA) to discuss Volunteer Driving.  VAA provide transport to people in Angus who may have problems using public transport and do not have access to other modes of transport.  They have been awarded funding for this project as the NHS are actively reducing transport costs and are looking for other means of getting patients to medical appointments.   VAA also have a car available which has wheelchair access
We are hoping that this service will compliment what we are already doing.  We may also make use of their training which covers topics such as Personal Safety and Confidentiality.  It will benefit us if we have any last minute requests that we cannot fill with our own drivers.
VAA also offer a Befriending Service aimed at older people who may be lonely or those with health issues who may benefit from the support of a befriender.   Our volunteer drivers may be aware of loneliness when driving patients and can give details of befriending if appropriate.
Dr Jacobs discussed making use of e-mail for the transport requests.  It was agreed to continue phoning the Health Centre at the moment and possibly make use of e-mail in the future.
Charity Shop

Eileen Haggart reiterated that we have the Village Charity Shop from 16th  to 30th June 2015.  Also, there are still spaces in the diary for volunteers to help in the shop during this period.   She has put forward an application to run the Charity Shop in 2016 as there is high demand for its use.
Election of Committee
It was proposed that Marc Jacobs continue as  
Chairman, Janet Fowlie as Treasurer and Sarah Turner as Daily Co-ordinator.  This was approved by the Group.  All the Volunteer Drivers are on the committee.

Closing Remarks

Dr Jacobs thanked Sarah, Janet, Eileen and John for the extra work that they do to keep ECHT going.  The volunteer drivers were then thanked for their support and contribution over the year.

